
Commission Meeting  
4.22.25 
4th Day of the April Term  
Maysville, MO 

 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and the minutes from the 
meeting of the 15th of April with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
An increase in the distribution to LAGER’S Fund was approved in January through the budget process. After the formal 
waiting period the County can now move forward with that increase. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the 
motion to approve our LAGER’S with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor, White-aye, 
Carroll-aye and Owen-aye. Motion carried.   
 
Bill Gray and Ben Routon from the road & bridge department discussed brush letters, patrons’ concerns over brush bids, 
equipment and work being done around the County.  
 
Collector/Treasurer, Jessica Lee advised that patrons have until May 31st to pay their oldest tax years. Payment may be 
made up until the time of the sale. However, payment received on or after June 1st must be for all year’s delinquent and 
also must include any and all expenses of the sale. At that time, payment must be in the form of cash or a cashier’s check 
only.  
 
Discussion was held on retaining the contract labor individual to help with cleaning of the Courthouse every 2 to 3 weeks 
of an evening. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to retain this position with East District 
Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
Discussion was had on installing a vending machine in the Courthouse. The Commission advised as long as the vendor is 
the only person taking care of the machine, they have no problem with one being in the building, The Commission will 
require $120 a year to pay for the electricity it will require and a contract where the Commission can cancel at their 
discretion.  
  
If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County Clerk, 
Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct insurance in place. 
 
No guests attended today’s meeting. .   
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until April 29, 2025. 

 
 
 


